MEMBERSHIP TAGS: Members should at all times display a current membership disc on their bags.

TWO-BALL MATCHES: Two-ball matches, whether singles or foursomes have priority over three or four-ball matches

SLOW PLAY: Always avoid unnecessary delay on the course. Be prepared to call faster players through.

BE AWARE: Be aware of other players on the course. Shout "Fore!" if they are at risk from your shot.

PITCH MARKS: Please repair pitch marks on the greens. A pitch mark repaired within 10 minutes will recover in 24 hours; if left, it will take 2 weeks to recover.

DIVOTS: Please replace all divots, except on the tees, where sand from the green boxes should be used. Always use a tee peg on the tees. Bunkers should be raked after use.

BUNKERS: Bunkers should be raked after use.

PRACTISING: No practising is allowed on the course. There are two practice nets, a chipping area and practice bunker above the first tee.

DRESS: Golf shoes must always be worn. Tailored shorts may be worn. Short socks must be white and long socks are preferred for men. Jeans, Bermuda shorts and tee shirts are not permitted.

GREEN FEES: Members may introduce up to three guests, on payment of a green fee of £10 per guest. Guests must be logged in the visitors' book. Cash or cheques made payable to "Harrow School Golf Club" should be posted through the letterbox in the warden's hut. The card box contains envelopes.

GOLF BAGS: Clubs must be carried in a golf bag. Bags must not be shared.

WHITE TEES: White tees are for competitions only.
MOBILE PHONES: Members must turn off or set mobile phones to silent when on the course or in the Boyer Webb Pavilion.
PARKING: Members should use the car park at the foot of Garlands Lane or park by the tennis courts. The parking area by the first tee is for the exclusive use the Grounds staff.
